ACRL Annual Luncheon Meeting

October 26, 2006

Grand Casino and Hotel

Tunica, Mississippi

Officers present included Steven Turner, Chair; James Kennedy representing Jane Stauble, Vice Chair; and Ruth Ann Free, Secretary.

The program began with Dr. Carol Tenopir’s address, “The Future of the Journal.” 

Following the speaker, Chair Steven Turner brought the business meeting to order and presented a proposed suspension of the bylaws. For the 2007 slate, the Section 2 regulations governing election of officers would be suspended, allowing post-conference e-mail nomination and election of secretary and vice chair.  Furthermore, only a plurality would be required for election. Turner presented in writing the following explanation of the change:  

Instead of the specified procedure using the nomination committee, the executive committee will replace selections by the nominating committee with solicitations from the general membership via email to the chair of ACRL.  That is, any member may send an e-mail nomination for ACRL secretary and ACRL vice-chair to the current ACRL chair via email through December 15, 2006.

Further, a ballot shall be created via an online voting or survey  program. The membership will be sent, via e-mail, the URL of the ACRL voting webpage. The votes will be tallied in the normal fashion.  The announcement will be e-mailed to the membership no later than January 20th  of 2007.  At that point the new officers will officially accept their positions and responsibilities.

Further, this amendment shall be considered as a pilot program for possible replacement of the current procedure for officer selection by the ACRL membership (that currently requires a 2/3 vote of 10% of the membership physically present at the annual meeting

Concerning the use of the 2007 election as a pilot process, June Schmidt suggested -- and it was generally agreed -- that the procedures should be revisited and evaluated by the membership next year.  The proposed wording of Section 2 is shown below:

Proposed Article IV

Section 2.  Votes of the Membership

On April 1, the nomination committee shall e-mail an electronic ballot containing the names and biographical data for each nominee, to each voting member in good standing at the time of the mailing (based on a list prepared by the MLA executive secretary).  The response ballots shall take the form of an e-mail containing the names of the member’s two choices (for Secretary and for Vice-Chair). E-mail ballots shall contain the subject line “ACRL Ballot.”  E-Mail return ballots should be returned as “reply-to” the original ballot, or as a separate e-mail to the formal ACRL email address (which is defined as “acrl@misslib.org.”). E-mail return ballots shall be printed and kept by the ACRL secretary for one calendar year.

The motion to suspend the bylaws in favor of the proposed alternative election process was made by Jeff Slagell and seconded by James Kennedy. The motion carried.

June Schmidt suggested that the call for nominations be made in mid November and that voting end by December 1, and Ann Branton suggested that for the sake of anonymity, a survey tool be used.

The motion was made by June Garner and seconded by Ginger Williams that such as tool be used, that the nominations be solicited by November 15, and that the voting be closed by December 1. The motion carried. 

June Schmidt moved that the Chair and Vice-chair would be members of both ALA and ACRL.  The motion was seconded by Ann Branton and carried.

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Ann Free,

2006 Secretary

